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News From the Sections
ART SU B SEC TIO N

Art Librarians from all parts of the coun­
try will meet in San Francisco, California, Jan­
uary 26 through January 30, for a series of
meetings under the auspices of the College Art
Association. Highlighting the program will be
the Libraries Section meeting on Wednesday,
January 26, 1972, from 2:00 p.m. through 4:30
p.m. in the Hilton Hotel, chaired by Judith A.
HofFberg, Brand Art Center Librarian in Glen­
dale, California. Kate Steinitz, former librarian
of the Elmer Belt Library of Vinciana and re-
knowned Vinciana scholar among other virtues,
will be on the program.

In addition, Barbara Maxwell, chairman, 
Slides and Photograph Librarians’ meetings, an­
nounces that a series of programs are planned 
for slide and photograph librarians, including  possible tours of the DeYoung Museum and the  
Oakland Museum. An annual workshop for  

 slide/photo librarians will take place on Fri­
 day, January 28. Further information can be 
 obtained by writing Judith A. HofFberg, Brand 

Library, 1601 W. Mountain St., Glendale, CA 
 91201, or Barbara Maxwell, Department of Art, 
 University of California, Riverside, CA 92502. 
 Members of the Art Subsection are invited to 

attend. ■ ■

Personnel
PROFILE

Effective November 1 of last year, Joseph 
H. Treyz became director of libraries at the 
University of Wisconsin-Madison replacing 

Louis Kaplan who re­
signed to teach in the 
University of Wiscon­
sin’s library school.

Mr. Treyz was for­
merly assistant direc­
tor of libraries at the 
University of Michi­
gan, a position he 

Â rT held from 1965 to his 
appointment at Wis­
consin. While there 
he played a major 
role in the reorgani­
zation of technical ser­Joseph H. Trepz
vices, a field in which

he has published widely. His contributions to 
technical services were recognized in 1970 
when he was awarded the Melvil Dewey 
Award.

Before moving to Michigan, he was head of 
the program that selected, acquired, and proc­
essed the basic collections for the University of 
California’s new campuses in Irvine, Santa 
Cruz, and San Diego. The magnitude of this 
accomplishment might best be judged if one 
scans Books for College Libraries, a volume 
that he coedited along with Melvin Voight.

His professional activities have included 
memberships in state and regional associations 
as well as numerous chairmanships of ALA,

RTSD, and ACRL committees. He is currently 
a councilor for ALA and a member of the 
RTSD Board of Directors.

Mr. Treyz’s wide experience in large aca­
demic libraries will prove to be a valuable asset 
in the University of Wisconsin-Madison setting.

A P P O IN T M E N T S

Elizabeth Allen has joined the University 
of South Florida, Tampa, library staff as as­
sistant librarian in reference.

Mrs. Susan H. Anthes has been appointed 
to the position of assistant documents librarian 
in the Pennsylvania State University libraries, 
University Park.

Maria Araujo is now serials cataloger in the 
University of Arizona library, Tucson.

Mrs. Geraldine Bell was appointed in­
structor and reference-bibliographer for science- 
mathematics-engineering at the University of 
Alabama, Birmingham.

Charles P. Bourne has accepted appoint­
ments as director of the Institute of Library 
Research at the University of California, and 
professor of librarianship in residence at the 
School of Librarianship on the Berkeley cam­
pus.

John A. Broadwin is now catalog librarian 
at the University of Arizona Library, Tucson.

Jeffrey Broude has been appointed refer­
ence librarian in the Sprague library at the 
Claremont Colleges, Claremont, California.

Philip L. Brown has joined the reference 
staff of the University of Missouri-Kansas City 
General library, Kansas City.


